
District 48 Monthly Meeting 

June 14th, 2017 

Meeting opened at 7:00 PM by DCM Sue M. 

12 Traditions:  Read by Tom. 

Roll Call & GSR Meeting Report:  Present & Report as follows: 10 AM Morning Group – good, A 

Common Solution – good, Friday Morning St. Ann’s – good, Friday Night Big Book – good, Friday Night 

Recovery Group Hughesville – good,  In The House – good, Just Do It – good, Lunch Hour Group (12:05 
meeting) – Having a Picnic this Saturday - 6/17/17 @ 1:00 at Memorial Park, Montoursville Step Group – 

good, New Freedom Group–Alt. MC Club – good, Picture Rocks (Monday Night Group) – good,   
Promises of Sobriety – Monday Night – good, Rewards of Sobriety – Saturday Night – Needs Support, 

Saturday Morning Big Book – good, Search for Sobriety – good, Sunday Night Big Book–Rescue Workers 
– good, The Solution – good, Thursday Night DuBoistown – good, Thursday Night Women’s Group – 

good, Up the Creek Saturday Night – good, Waking Up Sober–Sunday Morning Muncy – good, 
Wednesday Night–Muncy – good, Williamsport Group Tuesday Night – good, Young People in Recovery 

– good. 

Minutes: May minutes were read. Corrections made. A motion was made to accept the minutes as read 
with corrections. Motion was seconded, all were in favor. Minutes were emailed to all Area 59 Officers 
per the request of our DCM. 

Treasurer’s Report/ Finance Committee: Sam E. gave the treasurer’s report.  Motion was made to 
accept the treasurer’s report with corrections. Motion seconded, all were in favor.  

DCM: Sue M. reported at Area Meeting, Officer At Large – Carolyn gave Sue Group Info. Forms. They are 
on the table, pick yours up, make sure all info. is correct and return. Sue asked if all GSR’s received their 
Info. Packets.  Also, Forms for November EPGSA Conference are on the table. This year cost for the 

room only is $228.00. + taxes. No meals or food included.  Re: EPGSA…All Districts are asked to send 
donations for soda, etc. for the hospitality room. Volunteers for EPGSA Conference are needed, i.e. 

Ushers, Greeters, Hospitality Helpers, etc. Contact Sue or Area 59 if interested. 

Sue read a letter from Gail R. due to a change in Gail’s work schedule she cannot continue as ADCM. Sue 

read all the functions/responsibilities of the ADCM. 

Sue reported that our Delegate Paul Marshall has a need for a Technical Servant. All interested please 
send their background info. to Paul at the Area 59 website. Person will help with digital, audiovisual 
equipment and other responsibilities. See details on Area 59 website. 

Sue had info. from Area 59 that was passed out to the specific Chairs for our District (Archives, CPC/PI, 
Treatment & Accessibility, Grapevine, etc.) to look over and compare AREA to our District for ideas. 

Area 59 voted regarding Online Contributions, it passed; you can do it via PayPal. Area 59 and GSO now 
have Online Contributions which can be made at their respective websites. 

ADCM: No Report 

Answering Service: Bart T. reported we received 5 calls in May. All calls were handled.  

Archives: No Report 

Correctional Facilities: 

Women: Hazel S. needs Speakers for Thurs. 3:00pm Mtg., she has Muncy speaker sign-up sheet. 

Men: Harry M. reported all is well. 



CPC/PI: Taryn M. reported that she took literature to Montoursville Police Dept. Taryn added that she 
attended a PI workshop, gave a summary and passed around info.  She will also look into what an Ad in 
the Webb Weekly costs.  

Grapevine: Nicole reported on the June Grapevine issue. Info. on Dating in Sobriety. Relationships could 
disrupt your sobriety. Articles make for interesting reading.  

Meeting Cards: Tom reported at the June meeting, final changes to card must be made. New meeting 

cards will be printed a few days after the June 14th, 2017 GSR meeting. See Tom for meeting cards.  
Will have new cards at July Meeting 

Newsletter: No Report 

Finance Committee: No Report 

Steering Committee: No Report 

Treatment & Accessibility: 

 Women: Mary S. reported she has info. from GSO on helping carry the message Deaf AA 

members. Mary also has a sign up sheet for women speakers. 

 Men: Francis is helping Andy out every other Wednesday at White Deer. Thank you Francis. 

Website: Bart T. reported that the website is current and up to date.  

Workshop: Claude reported that all are welcome to toss around some ideas for Workshops in August or 

September, 2017. 

Activities: No Report 

Tutorial: Taryn read the 6th Tradition in June. Randy will read the 7th Tradition in July. 

Old Business: No Report. 

New Business: Sue M. stated that the ADCM position is open. Claude said he would be willing to take 
over the responsibilities. Motion made for Claude to become our new ADCM. All were in favor, motion 

carried, Claude is our new ADCM. 

Announcements:  Gidget announced she is looking around for other suppliers of AA medallions to find 
better pricing on AA anniversary coins.  

Anniversaries:  

      Charlie had 5 years on May 8th !     Congratulations Charlie ! 
      Taryn had 3 years on May 13th !     Congratulations Taryn !  
      Colleen had 2 years on June 3rd !    Congratulations Colleen ! 
      Nick had 1 year on June 11th !       Congratulations Nick ! 
 

Visitors: None 

Coffee: Tom had coffee ready for June meeting. Gary/Lee will make it for July meeting.  

Motion was made to close the meeting. The motion was seconded. Ayes were in favor and none were 

opposed. The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 8:06 PM. 

 
Respectfully Submitted: 
Bart T.  


